
Barrow Community  

Litter Pickers 

 
Date: 20th March 2023 

Location: Willow Road Park area 

 

We had 6 volunteers out this morning at Willow Road park as part of the GreatBritish 

Spring Clean. 

 

Lots of rubbish in the trees and bushes, mostly blown in but some also dumped there, a 

car tire, cast iron bbq tray, and a bed head.  

We also cleared the first part of Strancliffe lane - lots of poo bags in trees and bushes 

removed.  

 

We managed to remove 12 bags of rubbish in total in about one hour but there are 

areas we just couldn’t get to as the bushes were too dense.  

The rubbish is due to be collected today by Serco/Charnwood BC.  

Thanks to our volunteers Helen, Stewart, Ann, Anita and Martin.  

 

#GBSpringClean 

 
 

 


